OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Thursday, February 16, 2012
Start time 7:10pm
Review of January 2011 OPR PAC Minutes - Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.
Grade 3 teachers’ overview of the third grade curriculum

· Ms. Engasser, Mrs. O’Toole, Mrs. Bradley and Mrs. Curren gave a presentation on the third grade curriculum including Scott Foresman Reading Program and MCAS practice.  The third grade presentation has been posted on OPR’s website http://www.walpole.k12.ma.us/opr/site/files/grade2pacpresentation.pdf.
Principal’s Comments

· Reading Incentive Program – This program will run Friday, January 27 through March 2nd (Dr. Seuss’s birthday).
· Kindergarten enrollment figures-There are currently 35 children enrolled for full day and 10 enrolled for half day. As of now, there will be 2 full day classes and 1 half day.
· Budget Preparation for next year – The town is looking for a possible override on the spring ballot. 
· Parent Survey-Thank you to more than 100 parents for completing the survey. It is still available online at http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/7ZM7RS3 
· Make a Wish Spelling Bee - Make a Wish raises money to fulfill wishes that children with a life threatening illnesses may have. The Spelling Bee consists of teams of 3-4 kids who compete together in a Spelling Bee. The Spelling Bee took place on February 15th and 16th. The children raised over $7,000 for the foundation..
· Stop and Shop will be open through the end of March. We have earned over $1800 so far.
Treasurer’s Report –Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted.
Old Business
· Math and Science Night (Amanda Capozzi): Grade 2 – Thursday, March 1st, Grade 3 – Wednesday, April 11th at OPR – These are family nights to do different math/science activities with your children. 10-15 volunteers are needed from 6:15-8:00pm on all of these nights (If possible, avoid volunteering on your child’s night, because you will want to spend that night with your child). Contact Amanda Capozzi akdolan@aol.com if you are available.
· SEPAC meeting rescheduled for March 5th-Sheri MacLane from Family Ties
· Stop and Shop A+ Bonus Bucks is now closed
New Business

· OPR Pancake Breakfast- Saturday, March 24th (Kerry Pitman) – 3rd annual Pancake Breakfast!! There will be food, a DJ, and family pictures. Volunteers are needed! Please contact Kerry Pitman at kerry_pitman@yahoo.com if you are available. A lot of work is done the night before as well, so if you are not available on Saturday, you can help on the 23rd. 

· Playground Committee – Faculty Basketball Game - April 26th at 6:30pm at Walpole High School.
Meeting adjourned 7:43pm

